


Canyon Bible Church // Prescott
Church Office: 122 N. Cortez Street, Ste. 317
Tues. thru Fri. 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.
Phone: 928.277.0017  CanyonPrescott.org



Prayer Meeting: 9:40 in Mrs. Sobo’s Classroom

Welcome & Announcements

Adoration
Song: The Love of God

Confession
Scripture Reading: John 12:1-8

Pastoral Prayer

Assurance of Pardon
Song: His Mercy Is More

 Thanksgiving
Song: Jesus Thank You

Petition
Prayer

Instruction
The Purpose of Trials

1 Peter 1:6-9

Fellowship
Lord’s Table

Song & Offering: O Great God
Prayer & Dismissal

Water bottles only in the auditorium

June 2, 2019

Ministry Team Leaders
These are the primary contacts for our ministries:

Equipping Ministries

Children’s Ministry                           College & Career
Joe Sapko                                               Jason Drumm
children@canyonprescott.org              jdrumm@canyonprescott.org

Counseling                                        Men’s Ministry
Will Peterson                                          Jason Drumm
wpeterson@canyonprescott.org         jdrumm@canyonprescott.org

Small Groups                                    Student Ministry
Dave Lutz                                                Will Peterson
davidrlutz60@gmail.com                      wpeterson@canyonprescott.org

Women’s Ministry
Kristy Tracy
kristytracy@gmail.com   

Service Ministries

Administration                                 Foreign Missions
Jeff Nordyke                                          Steve Gallo
admin@canyonprescott.org                americangunsammo@gmail.com

James’ Gems Widows Ministry  Music Ministry  
Lynn Penner                                         Josh Farmer   
lynndpenner@reagan.com                 jfarm04@gmail.com   
 
Needs Ministry                               Prayer  
Chuck Schafer                                     Kalon McMahan
crmsfamily@yahoo.com                     carmenaz29@yahoo.com

Safety Team                                   Set-Up & Tear-Down                                            
Rob Leahy                                            Jeff Timm                     
rob@simplyrugged.com                     jeffrey.timm@me.com    
                 
Sound                                              Usher & Greeter
Dave McAtee                                       Tom Januski  
dmcatee@gmail.com                          azdrj@cableone.net                                                    

Welcome to Our Worship Gathering



Prayer Requests
Please register your attendance by writing your names and 
prayer requests in the insert provided in your worship guide. 
Please then fold the insert and place in the offering.

College & Career
Canyon on Campus meets Friday’s from 7 to 9pm at Yavapai 
College’s Student Activity room. Email Pastor Jason with any 
questions at jdrumm@canyonprescott.org. 

Kids of Canyon
The Kids of Canyon ministry currently serves Children 
newborn-8 years old. Parents are welcome to drop off as 
early as 9:45 prior to the service. Please contact Joe Sapko, at 
children@canyonprescott.org, with any questions, to schedule 
a time to observe the classrooms, or if you’re interested in 
serving in the Kids of Canyon ministry.

Small Groups
Our Small Groups are an opportunity for all our members to 
engage in a close-knit fellowship on another day of the week. 
It is our prayer that these groups provide fellowship and 
biblical instruction, leading to growth in holiness as we grow in 
our love for one another. If you’d like more information, email 
Dave Lutz at davidrlutz60@gmail.com.

Student Ministry
It’s time for camp! Sign-ups for Camp Regeneration have 
begun and we’re excited about another great summer 
together.  Here is all the information you will need: Who: High 
school students 9–12 grade. This includes students who will 
be going into the 9th grade this fall or current graduating 
seniors. When: July 26–30 Where: Glorieta, New Mexico
How much: $450/per student - Scholarships are available, so 
don’t let money keep you from attending Deposit deadline: In 
order to secure your spot, please submit a deposit of $100 by 
Wednesday, June 5. Register by going to CanyonPrescott.org/
Students.  If you have any questions, please contact Pastor 
Will at wpeterson@canyonprescott.org.

Canyon AnnouncementsOur Elders

Andrew Gutierrez
Areas of oversight: Preaching, Music, Leadership                      
Training, Local & Foreign Missions, Membership,                                                                                                                                      
Deacon & Elder Appointment, Get to Know Canyon                                                                                                                                          
agutierrez@canyonprescott.org
928.277.0017

Will Peterson
Areas of oversight: 
Youth Ministry, Counseling, Pastoral Care
wpeterson@canyonprescott.org
928.277.0017

Jason Drumm 
Areas of oversight: College Ministry, Men’s Ministry,

Children’s Ministry, Women’s Ministry, Media                                    
Classes & Conferences, Set Up & Tear Down

jdrumm@canyonprescott.org
928.277.0017

Dave Lutz
Areas of oversight: 
Small Groups, Needs Ministry
davidrlutz60@gmail.com

Brad Penner
Areas of oversight: Usher & Greeter, James’     

Gems, Prayer, Finances, Employees, Safety Team
brad.penner505@gmail.com

Byron Tabbut
Areas of oversight: 

New Campus Project
btabbut@gmail.com

                                 



Canyon Announcements Sermon Application

Outreach Prayer

Resources

Women’s Ministry
Although CBCP Women’s Ministry doesn’t provide a structured 
weekly large-group Bible study during the summer, we 
encourage you to organize your own in-home small-group 
studies while we are on break. For a list of suggested 
resources, please visit our web page at CanyonPrescott.org/
Women. We will begin our weekly Bible study again in late 
August with the 2nd half of the Gospel of Mark. Have a great 
summer!

Church Picnic
Our church picnic is today at at 4:30 pm at the church property, 
located at 1837 Highway 89, turn west at the intersection of 
Highway 89 and Rosser St.  is a bring your dinner event. Also, 
bring your outdoor chairs, blankets, easy-up conopies, etc. 
Although we will have bounce houses, kickball, and other 
games, you are welcome to bring your outdoor games. We are 
also planning on having a chili cook-off and pie baking contest. 
We are recommending wearing closed toed shoes, due to the 
potential for ants on the property.

New Campus Project
Sunday, June 30th is the fifth Sunday of the month, and all
giving will be designated for our new campus project. Online
giving for the project will be open from 6/28/19-7/5/19.

Based on 1 Peter 1:6-9, have you been viewing the trials in your 
life wrongly? How would you now view them in light of this 
passage?

As you pray, for Indian Bible College, pray specifically for 
Daniel and Coreen Esplin whom we directly support. Pray that 
the Lord will use them mightily in the lives of the students. Pray 
that they are continually strengthened and encouraged by the 
Word and by other believers.

Book of the Month: The Gospel and Personal Evangelism
by Mark Dever
“Mark Dever is admittedly not a gifted evangelist. It is encouraging 
to know that the author of a book about the gospel and personal 
evangelism is just like us - not great at talking to others about 
Jesus Christ. However, don’t mistake Dever’s admission about 
his weakness for a lack of passion about sharing the salvation 
message. While we may engage in feeble attempts to preach the 
gospel, it is our job to do so. And when thinking rightly, it is our joy 
to do so. I pray that you will read this book and that it will motivate 
and assist you to speak of the greatest reality in the entire world - 
the gospel!” - Pastor Andrew
Blog/Article/Sermon: 
Go to the following website to listen to a radio interview with 
Pastor Andrew and two other senior pastors about The Gospel 
Coalition Northern AZ pastor’s group. http://arizonashine.org/
pastors-prayer-5-19-19/



Monday

Tuesday
Prophet Project: Jeremiah 50:1-46

In today’s reading, the Lord declared His judgment 
upon the nation of Babylon. As a reminder, this was the 
nation He used to judge His people and even called King 
Nebuchadnezzar His servant. This pronouncement of 
judgment reminds us that the Lord never plays favorites. 
He used the nation of Babylon, but He also judged them 
for their pride. Let us remember that the Lord’s ways are 
higher than ours (Isa. 55:9) and that, even when we can’t 
understand His purposes, He always works good for His 
people (Rom. 8:28).

The Purpose of Trials
1 Peter 1:6-9 Prophet Project: Jeremiah 49:34-39

Invaders were sent, by God, against Elam to destroy it.  
But at the end of this passage, we read of a promise. The 
promise is that God would allow for the Elamites to return 
and thus predict future salvation for Gentiles. “But in the 
latter days I will restore the fortunes of Elam, declares the 
Lord” (Jer. 49:39). In Acts 2:9, the Elamites were among 
those present at Pentecost. In God’s providence, He 
preserved this people and allowed them to return so that 
they might be present at Pentecost. Read Acts 2 and make a 
note of all the nations represented during Peter’s sermon at 
Pentecost.



Friday

Thursday Saturday
Prophet Project: Jeremiah 52:31-34

“Thirty-six years after Jehoiachin was captured, 
Nebuchadnezzar’s son Evil-merodach became king of 
Babylon and released Jehoiachin from prison. Although 
Jehoiachin had to remain in Babylon, he was given a higher 
seat, a more prominent place, than all the other kings Babylon 
had captured (Jer. 52:31–34). This is not an incidental detail 
but rather a hopeful sign that David’s throne had not been 
forgotten. The King of Judah would be exalted once more, 
which could only mean that God would indeed restore His 
people,” (Ligonier.org).

Prophet Project: Jeremiah 52:24-30

In this passage, we read of the people being exiled to 
Babylon. This occurred in four phases and the first, which 
occurred in 605 B.C., under Jehoiakim, and this marked the 
beginning of the 70 years in exile. The second occurred in 
597 B.C. under Jehoiachin and the third in 586 B.C. under 
Zedekiah. The last was from 582-581 B.C. The exile was not 
one event, but multiple deportations. We know that this is 
not the end of the story. We know that God has a plan for His 
people. We may not always understand the how or the why, 
but our trust is in a sovereign Lord. 

Wednesday

Prophet Project: Jeremiah 52:1-23

What a sad day it must have been for the people of Judah 
to watch the Temple of the Lord burn, and yet the Lord had 
sovereignly ordained the whole thing. The Lord had sent 
His prophets to call the people to repent of their sin, but 
they refused to do so. This event stood as a lesson to the 
people that true worship is never about objects, but always 
about a heart bowed before the Lord. Let us be careful 
never to value anything made with hands more than we 
value the humble worship of our God.

Prophet Project: Jeremiah 51:1-64

Jeremiah 51:4 states: “For Israel and Judah have not been 
forsaken by their God, the Lord of hosts, but the land of the 
Chaldeans is full of guilt against the Holy One of Israel.” 
Even though there had been judgments, which God had 
sent on Israel and Judah, He had not forsaken them, and 
here they are reminded of that fact. Christians today have 
this same promise, “I will never leave you nor forsake you” 
(Heb 13:5). It is because of this promise that believers can 
be content, no matter the circumstance.


